
September 8, 2015 

Tuesday, September 8, 2015 the Jasper County Board of Supervisors met in regular session at 9:30 

a.m. with Supervisors Carpenter, Brock & Stevenson present and accounted for; Chairman Carpenter 

presiding. 

Sheriff John Halferty asked the Supervisors to approve the Governor’s Traffic Safety Bureau Grant in 

the amount of $13,200 to assist in implementing the Highway Safety Plan for developing and improving 

overall safety capabilities. 

Motion by Brock, seconded by Stevenson to approve the Governor’s Traffic Safety Bureau Impaired 

Driving Countermeasures Grant. 

YEA: STEVENSON, BROCK, CARPENTER 

Motion by Stevenson, seconded by Brock to table Agenda Item 2:  Maintenance - Adam Sparks Clock 

Tower Window Replacement Quotes. 

YEA: BROCK, STEVENSON, CARPENTER 

County Attorney Mike Jacobsen asked the Board to adopt a resolution relating to the disclosure of 

security related information. The policy is for the protection of county employees, visitors to county facilities, 

persons in the care or custody or under the control of the county and property under the jurisdiction of the 

county and is in accordance with Iowa Code 22.7(5)(2015). 

Motion by Brock, seconded by Stevenson to adopt Resolution 15-41 a resolution approving a policy 

for Disclosure of Security Related Information. 

YEA: STEVENSON, BROCK, CARPENTER 

A complete copy of the resolution is on file in the Office of the Jasper County Auditor. 

Agenda item #4 the approval of a fireworks permit for Angela Dalbey died for lack of a motion.  The 

Supervisors expressed safety concerns due to the drying crops in the fields. Supervisor Brock also stated 

that the State Legislature needs to deal with this issue and not put it on the backs of the local Supervisors to 

make an exception to the Iowa Law which does not permit fireworks. 

Motion by Stevenson, seconded by Brock directing the Auditor to publish notice to the public that they 

would approve no more fireworks permits this year. 

YEA: BROCK, CARPENTER, STEVENSON 

Supervisor Brock reported that the Board had been advised to wait for the road construction season 

to come to an end before bidding out the demolition of the old County Care Facility. The theory behind this 

thinking is that bids would be lower because construction firms would be looking for work at that time. 

There were no Board appointments. 

Motion by Brock, seconded by Stevenson to adjourn the Tuesday, September 8, 2015 meeting of the 

Jasper County Board of Supervisors. 

YEA: STEVENSON, BROCK, CARPENTER  

 



________________________________________  _____________________________________ 
         Dennis Parrott, Auditor       Dennis Carpenter, Chairman            


